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 Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon 

Phone no: 01923 226400 

Our reference: SandringhamRd/IF1  

Date: 26th October 2021 

Dear Resident, 
 
Proposed removal of No Waiting restrictions in the Sandringham Road Area.    
 
We have received a number of requests from residents in your area, to ensure parking on street can be 
maximised for local residents. Having reviewed all the existing restrictions in the area,  we have found 
that a number of historic no waiting restrictions could potentially be removed, therefore increasing 
capacity for on street parking.  
 
During the national lockdowns the Council did not enforce these no waiting restrictions and it was 
accepted that residents could park on these, no issues in relation to obstruction or traffic flow where 
reported during this time.  
 
The proposals include removing the sections of No Waiting Monday-Friday 9am-11am, No Waiting 
Monday-Friday 8am-6.30pm and reducing sections of No Waiting At Any Time, in Sandringham Road, 
Osborne Road, Windsor Road & Buckingham Road, as shown on the enclosed plan.  
 
Where appropriate, no waiting at any time restrictions will remain to ensure driver visibility and access 
can be maintained. For example around junctions or outside the Sub Station. In addition restrictions will 
remain on Sandown Road as this road is used by larger vehicles accessing business premises.   
 
As local residents, we are seeking your views on these proposals and whether you would support the 
restrictions being removed.  If you wish to make a comment on the proposals, please feel free to contact 
me by telephone or email TID@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for receipt of comments is Friday 12th 
November 2021.   
 
Your views are important and all responses received will be reviewed with the Head of Transport & 
Infrastructure and Portfolio Holder, prior to making any decision to remove or retain the restrictions.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Andrew Sturgeon  
Traffic Engineer 


